

April 2023

Dear Friends,

Greetings in the wonderful name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. We trust this prayer letter finds each of you busy as you serve Him today. What a joy and a privilege to serve the Lord! The Lord is so gracious and good to us to allow us to labour together with Him.

These past few months have been busy days for us. We are thankful for that. I have been blessed to represent Macedonia World Baptist Missions at several multi-day conferences. What a joy to share the work of MWBM with others! Many times we are introducing pastors to the mission board, while other times we are able to share updates with those who are already familiar with Macedonia. In either case, we want to share the ministry of Macedonia World Baptist Missions with others.

In March, we helped with the promotion, planning, and performing of a Regional Labourers Together Conference. This is an opportunity to share the ministry of Macedonia with those who may not be as familiar with the ministry. This was our first time doing a Regional Labourers Together Conference. We have conducted these at the home office but never away from the office. The Lord blessed us with a great turnout and a great evening.

We are also busy planning for our third annual Reach the World Youth Conference. This will be held at the home office on April 22. Much work goes into this day. We are praying the Lord would use this conference to speak to the hearts of the young people that will be gathered here. Will you help us pray? Will you pray the Lord will touch hearts regarding surrendering their lives to serve the Lord?

We have also been busy with a number of media projects over the past quarter. We have been blessed to help missionaries with ministry materials. We have helped several of our missionaries with materials for their church plants as they prepare to launch their churches. One church mailed out postcards we designed to over 20,000 homes, their entire city. These cards contained the Gospel. Please help pray for fruit from those cards. We have also helped some churches with outreach materials, and that is a blessing. It is an exciting thing to help them have materials to pass out. We have also recently finished the next edition of the *Focus on the Field* magazine. It is being printed and prepared now.

We do have some needs we are trusting the Lord for. Will you help us pray for those things? The Lord certainly knows all about it. One of our vehicles, the car I drive, has many miles on it. Please help us pray for wisdom regarding when to replace it and how. The Lord always provides, and I am confident He will in His perfect time.

Thank you for your kindness and generosity to us. You are a great blessing to our family, and we are honored to partner with you. Seth will be finishing his first year of Bible College soon. Ethan and Ashlyn will soon be counting down the days till the end of the school year. The Lord has blessed our family with wonderful children As always, thank you for your faithful prayers and support. It truly is our privilege to partner with you to reach the world with the Gospel.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell